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In May 2015, the Washington 

State Archives’ Northwest 

Regional Branch 

accessioned seven cubic 

feet of archival records from 

the Arlington School District 

in Snohomish County. 

Among the records were a 

few folders regarding the 

planning and construction 

of a new high school for Arlington Consolidated School District 324 in the 1930s. 

The records in these folders describe the work done to plan, fund, and build 

what is now known as the Old Arlington High School. Records dated 1932-1937 

include drawings, blueprints, correspondence, building specifications, price 

estimates and budgets, a Federal Emergency Relief Grant application, 

informational pamphlets and flyers from businesses involved in the construction, 

and newspaper clippings. 

 

The school was built in 1936 using a variety of funding sources, including bonds 

and government grants. Records indicate that bonds were to cover $88,000 of 

the estimated $222,600 cost, with federal relief expected to cover the rest. A 

letter in the collection indicates that then Governor Clarence D. Martin had 

approved an allotment of $35,000 from Emergency Relief Funds to supplement 

funds from the Public Works Administration and the school district. The letter 

states that State Relief Funds were available and should be used to the fullest 

extent possible for wages. The letter goes on to make it clear that “persons to be 

employed on this project will, as far as possible, be drawn from the relief rolls.” 

 

The Old Arlington High School is still owned by the local school district, but no 

longer used as a school. A new Arlington High School was built in a different 

location in 2003. The old building became the home of a variety of nonprofit 

organizations that leased space from the district. Despite records in the 

collection at the Northwest Regional Branch indicating that the school district 

was at least aware of the need to build the high school with earthquake safety 

in mind, the Arlington Times reported in August 2013 that the old building was 

not up to current code as far as seismic standards were concerned. Groups 

using upper floors of the building lost their leases in 2013 because of safety 

concerns, but one nonprofit organization still occupies rooms on the ground 

floor. 

 



In addition to that organization, the Old Arlington High School is now rumored to 

be inhabited by a couple of ghosts and appears on several “most haunted” lists. 

A quick internet search also reveals rumors of a “lost room” underneath the 

former school. The drawings and blue prints at the Northwest Regional Branch 

don’t appear to provide any insight into the origins of these rumors, but the 

records do provide interesting information about the planning and construction 

of a public building under the burden of 1930s economic conditions. 

 

Take a look at some of the documents found within the records! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  



 

  



 



  



 



 


